April 12, 1994

Alan Christensen, Secretary
2920 W Arimo Rd
Arimo, ID 83214
RE: Water District No. 29-B

Dear Mr. Christensen:

We acknowledge receipt of the Minutes of the Annual
Watermaster's Election Meeting held in your district.

However, we have not received your Adopted Budget for this
year. Please send it in as soon as possible.

Sincerely,

Lisa Keiser
Office Secretary




Minutes of annual meeting
Garden Creek Water District #29-B
Monday March 7, 1994

Meeting called to order at 7:10 P.M.

Department of Wata .

Fay Stary e .
Members present: Jack Hatley, Sheldon Hatley, Bruce Wheatley, Emery Nestor David Nestor
Reed Capell, Ralph Wheatley and Alan Chnstensen

Minutes of March 12, 1993 meeting were read and reviewed . Motion was made by Leland
Armstrong to approve minutes. Motion was 2nd by Bruce Wheatley and approved by those
present.

Ralph Wheatley reported that the Old Ditch Co. had held a meeting recently. A questioned was
raised concerning assessments. It was answered that assessments were relative to the number of
shares of water a member had or fraction thereof, e.g. 1/2 share 1/2 assessment.

It was reported that we have a fund balance of $1857 at present.

Reviewed needs to change the lateral by Cecil Armstrong 's and change the diversion above John
Evan's.

Discussed assessments and usage fees. The assessment has been $50/share with a daily usage fee
of $5/ stream of water. The water master has received $10/day for each day that water was on
turns.

Motions made by Bruce Wheatley to leave assessments and usage fees the same as in the past .
Motions and by Sheldon Hatley and approved by those in attendance.

Discussion followed on need to assess members for cleaning and maintaining the canal. Emery
Nestor explained problem with cleaning the canals. He said that he has not received help in the
past with cleaning the north canal. Bruce Wheatley explained the need to work through the
companies in cleaning the canal and obtaining equipment. Jack Hatley asked about the number of
diversions on the middle canal. Suggestion considered to divide assessment between maintenance
and diversion.

Emery Nestor made motion assess $25/ share for maintenance and cleaning of canals subject to
approval of water resource board. Leland Armstrong 2nd motion which was then approved

Water distribution was then discussed . Bruce Wheatley made motion that each user would get at
least one turn after which distribution would revert to the date of the water rights. The Water
Master will determine the length of the turns based on the availability of water. Motion was 2nd
by Leland Armstrong. and approved by those present.

Users were reminded that assessments must be current before they receive any water.




Leland Armstrong made motion that present officers be retained .. Motion 2nd by Bruce Wheatley
and approved.

Reed Capell consented to be Water Master again for the 1994 water season.

Meeting was adjourned

President
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Secretary
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Alan N. Christensen




